
Sayyid Al-Hakeem receives Al- Amiri, stresses local government formation in
line with governmental service orientation

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met with Mr. Hadi Al-Amiri, head of

Nabni Alliance's leader, and congratulated him for the local election’s successful outcome and

the achievements of the alliance and other national powers working within the Coordination

Framework. His Eminence also praised the efforts of the government, the electoral commission,

and security agencies in ensuring the success of the electoral process.

H.E. also emphasized the significance of establishing local governments based on competent,

honest teams capable of meeting the people's expectations, and stressed the importance of

aligning the efforts of provinces with the government's service-oriented objectives and line of

work.

In the regional context, H.E. reiterated the imperative to alleviate the suffering of our

people in Gaza. H.E. illustrated that the international community has a role in halting the

atrocities by applying pressure to cease the war and facilitating the delivery of humanitarian

aid. Additionally, H.E. reiterated the call to eliminate double standards in dealing with human

rights and freedom of expression.


